Dear ,

You will be aware from previous correspondence that the ESB Retired Staff Association is lobbying all elected representatives to establish where they stand regarding our members right to be represented when their livelihood among other issues is being decided by other parties i.e. Government, Employers, Trade Unions, Trustees etc. 
This Government continues to ignore the plight of “former workers” despite repeated representations from pensioner groups. The Minister for Social Protection has failed to introduce legislation ensuring that Sponsoring Employers accept responsibility for their Pension Schemes and refused to “bite the bullet” when it came to legislating for Pension Protection Schemes to be funded by those same Employers as is the case in other EC countries. The Minister recently amended the Pensions Act to allow collective representation and recognition for groups representing former workers where Trustees have applied for Section 50 orders to the Pensions Authority, a measure which gives too little too late. Representative groups should have access to Trustees at the “front end” and not the “back end” of a process addressing a Pension Scheme deficit to discuss such issues as future Scheme funding, Actuarial Valuations and security of pensions.
The Minister for Jobs Enterprise and Innovation has also failed to address pensioner grievances by refusing to grant equality of esteem to “former workers” when it comes to access to the Industrial Relations Machinery of the State. Former workers should be afforded the same rights as workers and legislation should be introduced that would require former Employers to engage with representative bodies for former workers on all matters relating to their original contracts of employment and pension matters. The Minister refused to “grasp the nettle” when the Industrial Relations Bill which was before the Oireachtas recently by including “former workers” in this legislation.
What our Association want from you now as an individual T.D. is real support for our issues, not platitudes, or sympathy. The issues have been outlined in previous communications but the core issues are those outlined above. We want your assistance in getting a meeting with both Ministers for Social Protection and Jobs Enterprise and Innovation in order to present our case directly with the Ministers. We would also like you to use whatever influence you have to impress the importance of these issues on the Ministers. We would also welcome an opportunity to make a full presentation of our issues to all Oireachtas TD’s and Senators.
We wish to thank those representatives who replied to our two previous communications. I’m sure you are all conscious of the upcoming General Election as we are. We will be summarising all elected representative’s replies and sending them to our members around the country. We will also summarise the responses on our Website www.esbrsa.ie
This will give a clear picture to our members when they come to make their choice of candidate in the upcoming election and those who have been sympathetic to our cause will, I’m sure, be remembered at the ballot box. 
Please also remember that the issues as presented by ESBRSA are common to all pensioners/retirees or sometimes referred to as the “Grey Vote”, a growing population, and an often forgotten sector of society who were targeted by this Government in previous Budgets.  I’m sure the “Grey Vote” will send a clear message of dissatisfaction at the next election.
In this communication we would also like to draw your attention to the Pension Levy on Private Pensions. We don’t think that any Government T.D. is really concerned about the plight of our members, or if they are we certainly don’t hear about it, and how this abomination is impacting on them. From getting pensioners being responsible for job creation to subsidising holiday’s for the better off by keeping the VAT down is a sorry state of affairs. It is all the more ironic now that the Taoiseach has stated to the world that he did not increase taxes or VAT to get out of our bailout. It would have been honest if he had stated the reason he was able to achieve this and tell the world how he confiscated €2.1 Billion from pensioners. Some T.D’s continue to give the impression that the levy is going to end in 2016. The Minister, if he can be believed, will stop stripping the assets from our pension fund in 2016. Unfortunately it doesn't end there for our pensioners. No because for our members the pension levy will expire when the pensioner expires. Let me quote the Pensions Ombudsman Mr. Paul Kenny.  
“ The effect of the levy where it was applied would be a reduction in pension that would last for the lifetime of the pensioner.  This contrasts with the public sector pensions levy which, although it is very high, is intended to be temporary”. 
 

However every T.D should be aware that there are “Unintended Consequences” with the levy. There will be a constant reminder to pensioners for the rest of their lives of the people who imposed this unjust tax upon them every time they open their monthly payslip. Not good for attracting votes from our members and their extended families. The good news is that we intended to do everything we can to have these confiscated assets restored to our pension funds. 
Below is a letter from our Chairman Tony Collins to Minister Noonan regarding our position on the levy. It was felt that every T.D. should be aware of the strength of feeling of our members and the many thousands of pensioners in a similar position to ourselves. 
Kind Regards,

Carl O Sullivan

ESB Retired Staff Association

24 Clontymon Lawn

Boreenmanna Road

Cork

086 0877267

clonty@eircom.net

Letter to Minister Noonan:
To: Michael Noonan TD, Minister for Finance

29th May 2015

                

                                                Re: Government Pensions Levy

Dear Minister,

I am writing to you yet again on behalf of the members of the ESB Retired Staff Association regarding the Government Pensions Levy and the impact that this levy has had and will have into the future on those members.

There has been much publicity in the media regarding the Minister for Public Expenditure & Reform’s engagement with Public Service Unions to discuss the reversal of pay cuts and pensions levy for Public Servants yet there has been little said about the €2 billion that the levy on private pensions has contributed to the Exchequer in the last 4 years. To put that amount in perspective, it would be more than what the Property Tax and Water Charges combined would yield in a similar period. This was the greatest “smash and grab” raid by the Government in the history of the State on the savings of pensioners, one of the most vulnerable sectors of society, a sector that does not have a “voice” or access to Government as Public Sector Unions do.

The only publicity that the Levy of private pensions has received is the fact that it is being abolished at the end of 2015. Many TD’s are heralding the end of the Pensions Levy but unfortunately the effects of this Levy on members of Private Pension Schemes will be life-long.  The assets of Pensions Schemes have been permanently reduced as a direct consequence of the Levy resulting in members pensions being significantly reduced by Trustees to recover the cost of the Levy. These reductions in pensions will be for the members lifetime so there will be a constant reminder for pensioners on their monthly payslip. When a member dies – as a married person – the spouse is then burdened with this unfair Levy. As far as pensioners are concerned this Governments legacy will be the Pensions Levy and other Budgetary measures that targeted the elderly, such as the abolition of the Telephone Allowance and the Bereavement Grant.

I put it to you, Minister, that in light of the continuing economic recovery that restoration of this Levy should be given serious consideration and Pension Schemes be reimbursed with the amounts confiscated from their Funds. Members of Private Pension Schemes may not have a “voice” or access to Government Ministers but they do have a vote, and, in the absence of any plans to restore the assets of Pension Funds,  I expect that a clear message will be sent through the ballot box.

Yours sincerely

Tony Collins

Chairman National Executive

ESB Retired Staff Association

Mob 086 8197083
